

iPad Information for P6 & P7- June 2020

Dear parents/carers,

As we are reaching the end of the school session, we need to update you on our iPad deployment programme which will affect your children.

At the moment all children in Primary 6 and Primary 7 have their very own iPad provided by Glasgow City Council to enhance their learning at home and in school. As the term is ending there are some changes that you need to be aware of. Your child's circumstances will depend on the action that needs to be taken.

If you child is currently in Primary 6 and staying at Hyndland Primary School for Primary 7 then you do not need to do anything. Your child should keep a hold of their iPad and charger over the summer holidays and continue to use the same iPad when they return to school in August. They will receive a new P7 name label for the back of their iPad when they return to school.

If your child is in Primary 6 and is leaving over the summer holidays and will be attending a different school come August, you need to return the iPad and charger to the school by Friday the 19th of June. When you return the iPad you should inform the person collecting it what the passcode is so that it can be reset and wiped. Please note that all personal information on the iPad will be erased, please take off any documents, photos, video etc. that you wish to keep.

If your child is in Primary 7 and is attending Hyndland Secondary School then they should keep a hold of their iPad and charger and take it with them secondary in August.

If your child is in Primary 7 and is not attending Hyndland Secondary School and they are either attending another Glasgow City Council Secondary school such as Knightswood, Hillhead or Drumchapel, a school out with the authority, private school or they are moving away from Glasgow then they should return the iPad and charger to the school by the end of the day on Tuesday the 23^{rd} of June. When you return the iPad you should inform the person collecting it what the passcode is so that it can be backed up, reset and wiped. Please note that all personal information on the iPad will be erased, please take off any documents, photos, video etc. that you wish to keep.

If your child is currently without an iPad this information has been passed on to Hyndland Secondary School and they will provide your child with an iPad in August. Other secondary schools within Glasgow City Council will receive iPads in the future and your child will receive one with the rest of the cohort.

If you have any questions regarding this process, then please get in touch.

Regards,

Victoria Moir

Digital Leader of Learning

Hyndland Primary School